President’s Report
Arnprior & McNab/Braeside Archives – AGM Feb. 9, 2019
Last year, 2018, we reached the quarter century milestone – 25 years of operation.  

This was another very busy year at the Archives and much has been accomplished.  Here are some of the highlights. 
1. New Archivist – In May, Emma Carey joined the Archives as our newest Archivist.  She was able to spend 3 weeks with outgoing archivist, Laurie Dougherty, to give some continuity.  Since then Laurie has graciously answered questions we weren’t sure of and provided guidance as needed.
2. Board members – We now have 2 new board members who joined the Board of Management a few months ago.
3. Digitizing – As you have just seen, thanks to funding from the Ottawa Branch of the Ontario Genealogical Society, we were able to digitize our earliest newspapers up to 1937.  Our newspaper collection was disintegrating before our eyes, so this was much appreciated.  We then received further funding to link our BMD abstracts to the digitized newspapers.
4. Outreach – Thanks primarily to the efforts of John Smith, we are continuing to participate in events with displays – about 12 a year.  Laurie also gave a very interesting talk at the Grove on Daniel McLachlin.
The future brings more plans and challenges.  

1. Operating deficit – As you have seen from the financial statement, we are continuing to operate at a deficit, allowing us to have an archivist for 3 days per week, rather than 2.  Over the last 6 years, we have been covering this deficit by using the Moir Legacy Fund.  With this fund coming to an end, we are now looking for further funding, rather than reducing our current level of service.

2. Space – Our storage area is near capacity. We are purchasing a new shelving unit to allow us to increase storage for awhile but we are still looking for a long-time solution.
3. McNab/Braeside municipal records – One of our known projects this year is the transfer of inactive municipal records from the Township of McNab/Braeside to the Archives, as they prepare to move into a new building.
4. We have also applied for funding from 3 different sources – one for a summer student and another for an online exhibit of Braeside and Gillies Mill.  The third is for further digitizing of our holdings, concentrating on McLachlin records.  It will be a very busy year if all 3 funds are received.
I am sure we will able to face these challenges and those we do not yet know.  As we move forward I know: 

· Our volunteer base is strong and they are our most valuable asset.  

· The two municipalities, Arnprior and McNab/Braeside, continue to provide strong support and we thank them for that.    

· The community has also shown their support by entrusting their documents to our Archives, giving donations, and using our services. 
Thank you.
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